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The regular meeting of the Eldridge Park Board was called to order at 6:30 P.M. on January 14, 2025, at City Hall. 
 
Board members present were Jeff Ashcraft, Jill DeWulf, Tricia Campbell, Dean Halverson, and Scott LaPlante. Also 
present were Scott Campbell, Tony Rupe and Ashley Lacey.  
 
Motion by DeWulf, second by Halverson to approve the agenda. Motion was approved unanimously by voice vote. 
 
Motion by T. Campbell, second by DeWulf to approve the minutes from the December 11, 2024, meeting.  Motion 
approved unanimously by voice vote. 
 
Motion by LaPlante, second by Halverson to approve bills payable in the amount of $10,675.91. Motion approved 
unanimously by voice vote. 
 
Old Business-  
Motion by DeWulf, second by LaPlante to approve the purchase of a sign for Sanctuary Gardens for $2,037. Motion 
approved unanimously by voice vote.  
 
Lacey provided a RecDesk update, she is currently in training and the site is set to go live on February 3, 2025. 
 
Motion by LaPlante, second by DeWulf to approve the RFI for the concession stands. Motion approved unanimously 
by voice vote.  
 
Motion by DeWulf, second by T. Campbell to approve the changes to the fees at the Park, this includes the shelters 
at Sheridan and Centennial being $100 and Elmegreen & Crandall being $50. For field rental, the tournaments will 
be $150/field per day and for single use of the field, it will be $25. Motion approved unanimously by voice vote.  
 
The park board has decided they will only host the 2 local tournaments that have been hosted in the past.  
 
New Business-  
S. Campbell spoke with the board about the Engineering report that was presented to the council about a pond at 
Hickory Creek Park. The board discussed the cost and maintenance and knew that this would not be feasible. They 
discussed different options for the land and decided to get costs on a walking path. Lacey will reach out to Shive and 
start the process to get an estimate.  
 
 
Motion by DeWulf, second by T.Campbell to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 pm. Motion approved unanimously by 
voice vote.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Ashley Lacey, Billing Clerk 
 
 


